Lyari, 30 May 2006 

The citizens affected by the Lyari Expressway demolitions have not yet been provided with reasonable compensation and respectable resettlement since the forced eviction from their communities in 2002.

Recently, between February and May 2006, the city government has started a major campaign for road extensions and widening in the city. More than 3,000 houses were demolished, involving more than 23,000 displaced people. No prior notice or compensation or alternative lands were given to the inhabitants. The latest demolition was on 5 May where the City government demolished 250 houses in Sikander Goth (village) for construction of a high-rise building. A community activist was shot dead and another was seriously injured when police open fired during a peaceful demonstration. 

According to the agreement between the former City Mayor of Nazim and the UN monitoring team in September 2003, the City District Government in Karachi would issue a notice 15 days before the demolition operation and provide Rs. 50,000 compensation and 80 square yard plot of land each to the displaced families. However, the present City District Government disregarded the agreement and carried out the demolition operation, uprooting almost 30-year-old settlements. 

According to the source, the Karachi City Government is planning to demolish and evict inhabitants of another 6,000 housing units in 20 different informal settlements throughout the city, including in Gulberg, North Nazimabad, Saddar, Jamshed, Gulshan-e-Iqbal and Liaquatabad. When completed, the Lyari Expressway project allegedly will have rendered an estimated 250,000 people homeless.

The Special Rapporteur on adequate housing has called for immediate halt of all forced evictions and for carrying out open and genuine consultations to ensure that evictions do not result in homelessness. He urged the government to take immediate steps to comply with its human rights obligations.

Hotline Asia issued SUA020208(2) in February 2002 to express concern about the forced eviction, and to urge the authorities to provide proper rehabilitation, arrangements and compensation for resettlement of the affected communities in the Lyari area.
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